Wilton-Lyndeborough Cooperative School District-SAU #63 Technology Director

192 Forest Road Lyndeborough, NH 03082 603-654-8088

Kevin P. Verratti, Director of Technology

Technology School Board Report 02/13/2019

- 1/31/2019- In the late evening/early morning a power outage at WLC took down the primary battery backup unit for the network. The outage caused several servers to go offline and required a reboot the following morning. The batteries inside of the backup units need to be replaced and are on order. The total cost is approximately \$475.
- 2/1/2019- I attended a training in regards to PowerSchool and our Report Card software. This
 software now allows us to create dynamic report cards that show both the competencies and
 student learning expectations. The goal is to use these report cards to help better explain
 student mastery of subject matter.
- 2/5/2019- A CNC Vinyl cutting machine was installed in the Innovation Lab. This machine is capable of cutting thin film graphics from adhesive vinyl, draw large format pictures such as blueprints, and creating images for application to cloth and garments. Staff have been trained on its use and lesson plans are being developed for several art and computer classes.
- The industrial arts teacher and I are looking to purchase a CNC Engraving Machine for use in the industrial arts lab. These machines have the ability to take computer-designed images and carve them out of various materials such as wood, plastic, and lightweight metals.

Respectfully,

Kevin P. Verratti Director of Technology SAU #63